
 
 

Statutory Notice 
 

St Peter and St Paul Church of England (CE) Infant School 

 
Notice is given in accordance with section 19(1) of the Education and Inspections Act 2006, 
as amended by the Education Act 2011, that Surrey County Council, in co-operation with the 
Governing Body of St Peter and St Paul CE Infant School and the Southwark Diocesan Board 
of Education, intends to make a prescribed alteration to St Peter and St Paul CE Infant 
School from 1 September 2022. 
 
It is proposed to expand St Peter and St Paul CE Infant School from a one form entry infant 
school to a one form entry primary school from September 2022. As a result, the school will 
be enlarged from a 90 place Infant School, offering 30 places per year from Year R to Year 2, 
to a 210 place Primary School, offering 30 places per year from Year R to Year 6.  
  
This notice forms part of a linked proposal whereby the Governing Body of St Peter and St 
Paul CE Infant School, in co-operation with Surrey County Council and the Southwark 
Diocesan Board of Education, proposes to change the age range of the school from 4 to 7 
years to 4 to 11 years. This linked proposal provides Surrey County Council with the 
opportunity to re-organise primary places in an area of Caterham by providing an all-through 
primary school which will benefit the local community.  
 
The future arrangements for Admissions at the school and statutory entitlement to transport 
assistance will not be altered by this proposal.  
 
Surrey County Council has complied with all applicable statutory requirements to consult in 
connection with this proposal. At the conclusion of the Notice period, if the proposal is 
approved by the Surrey Cabinet Member for Education and Learning, Surrey County Council, 
in co-operation with the Governing Body of St Peter and St Paul CE Infant School and the 
Southwark Diocesan Board of Education, will implement the proposal. 
 
This Notice is an extract from the full proposal. Copies of the full proposal can be obtained 
from:  
Surrey County Council Website: www.surreysays.co.uk  
Email: schoolorg@surreycc.gov.uk  
Post: Education Place Planning Team, Surrey County Council, Quadrant Court, Guildford 
Road, Woking GU22 7QQ. 
 
Within four weeks of the date of publication of this proposal, any person may agree, object to 
or make comments on the proposal by accessing the consultation via the Surrey County 
Council consultation website: www.surreysays.co.uk. Alternatively, representations can be 
made by email to schoolorg@surreycc.gov.uk or by post to: Lisa Way, Surrey County Council, 
Education Place Planning, Surrey County Council, Quadrant Court, Guildford Road, Woking 
GU22 7QQ. 

 

Signed: Rachael Wardell, Executive Director of Children, Families and Lifelong Learning Surrey 
County Council 

 

 
Publication Date: 15th July 
 
 


